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MEETINGS 

MEETINGS ARE THE SECOND MONDAY OF EACH MONTH 

Post House Meeting convenes at 6:00 p.m. 

Post and Auxiliary Meetings convene at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Canteen Hours 

 Monday thru Thursday - 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm 

 Friday - 4:00 pm to 8:00 pm  ** 

 Saturday - 10:00 am to 6:00 pm  ** 

 Sunday - 10:00 am to 5:00 pm  ** 

  

** Closing hours are subject to change 
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COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 
 

I hope that everyone had a Happy and Healthy Holidays.  Thanks to everyone that attended our Christmas cocktail 

gathering; as well as our New Year Celebration. Susie and Marie did an outstanding job in decorating the Canteen 

and providing wonderful food.  Our Disabled Veterans Thanksgiving was a grand success.  We had patients from 3 

local VA hospitals; which totaled about 160 veterans.  I want to thank all that helped this become a great event.  Our 

fireworks stand this year was also a success.  Being our biggest fund raiser of the year, I want to thank all that partic-

ipated to make this successful.  I would also like to thank the Hawthorne High School JROTC for all that they do to 

help our post.  Many things we do would not be as successful without their assistance. 

 

2020 is starting off well. 

   

1. We have adopted a California National Guard Unit, the 160th Infantry Battalion.  Once the weather cooperates, 

we will be having a Welcome BBQ at the post for battalion members and their families. 

2. We are also, in the process a replacing the carpet at the post.  This will “spruce up” our facility and make it 

more welcoming and easier to maintain.  Anyone interested in participating in the Flooring Committee please 

contact me. 

3. I have plans to replace the lighting at the post.  By replacing the lighting with LED units, this will help not only 

with lighting but help in reducing our electric bill.  At the same time, I would like to upgrade some of our elec-

trical systems. 

4. This quarter we are planning to have a St. Valentine’s, as well as a St. Patrick’s gathering.  Please see the calen-

dar and flyers in this publication for details. 

5. Breakfasts are continuing the 3rd Sunday of each month.  Assistance in preparation on Saturday mornings, as 

well as, kitchen help on Sunday are needed.  Anyone who is willing to provide a few hours a month for this im-

portant community activity, please contact me. 

6. We are continuing our participation with VA hospitals.  The event at the VA Los Angeles is on the 2nd 

Wednesday of each month.  Anyone who can volunteer for this wonderful and important event please contact 

JoAnn Wright.  We also participate in the VA Long Beach Social on the last Friday of each month.  This is also 

a great event to go to and very satisfying.  Anyone who is available please contact Christine Blumberg. 

 

Our goals for 2020: 

 

 Increase our membership by 15% as well as participation 

o Ideas, suggestions and/or recommendations are always welcomed.  Send to 2075vfw@gmail.com. 

 Establish a Veteran Homeless outreach program. 

 Continue to support our Sunday Breakfast on the 3rd Sunday of each month. 

 Participate in the Hermosa Beach Comedy Magic Club veterans’ event on March 5th.  Tickets are available at 

the post for $20.00 each; or contact the Chaplain, Al Collins. 

 Continue support for the VA Hospital Social Activities. 

 Establish a POW/MIA Program. 

 Continue to support the Voice of Democracy and Patriot Pen programs. 

 Continue the Buddy Poppy program 

 Update our roster with everyone’s accurate information, to include e-mail addresses.  Send your updated infor-

mation to 2075vfw@gmail.com 

 

As you can see our goals are aggressive.  It will take participation and a dedication to our veterans to accomplish.  

Everyone can contribute, which will make this a successful year. 

 

Membership 

Based on the latest National Membership Report for our post, our membership is at 258.  According to this report, 

last year we lost 38 members (deceased); we gained 3 new members; and have 35 that are expiring.  Our retention 

percentage is 86.3%.  This means we need to get the 35 that are expiring up to date and we to need recruit an addi-

tional 10 new members. 

 



For the past several years, we have been relatively successful in recruiting members.  The only way to make this 

success permanent is to retain those members, recover past members and recruit new members. We must improve 

the way we communicate with our members at all levels of the organization. In many cases, we have lost touch with 

our members. We need to know who they are and what their needs are. Let us get back to the basics. Our priority is 

taking care of our members and the veteran community. 

 

We need to put together a dedicated membership committee.  Today’s society communicates through social media.  

We do have a Facebook page and a Website, but we need to get aggressive in utilizing those media to advertise our 

post and to push membership.  We require a savvy and aggressive person to drive our message through these media.  

Anyone interested in joining our membership committee or someone interested in taking charge of our social media 

needs; please contact me.   

 

I want to thank everyone for all their help and efforts.  It is important to stay focused on our mission.  The support 

and welfare of our veterans and their families are why we are here; even with all our previous efforts it is 

necessary and important to “CHARLIE MIKE”.  Some of the tasks in front of us may seem difficult; but re-

member “many hands make difficult tasks easier”. 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Sisters & Brothers, 
 

   Happy New Year to all of you!  May you have Good Health and Happiness this year. 
 

   As we begin this year of 2020, your Auxiliary is continuing to serve the Veterans and their families.  We have 

made a donation to our National Auxiliary President Peggy Haake's "Special Project -Service Dogs for Veterans".  

We have also donated to our State President's "Special Project- VA Hospitals Mental Health Programs".  Mary's 

father suffered from PTSD after serving in WWII. 
 

   Another program that we support is the VFW National Home for Children in Michigan.  This program receives no 

government assistance in any form.  Children of Veterans can go to this home for support and wellbeing. The home 

offers children a family style situation where they can stay and go to school until the age of 18.  The Home also of-

fers services to a Veteran and family if they need assistance in returning to Civilian life.  It is located in Michigan on 

several hundred acres. Anyone can visit the home. 
 

   Your Auxiliary continues to support both the West LA VA Hospital and the Ruben Tibur VA Hospital in Long 

Beach. Each month at WEST LA VA your Auxiliary goes and plays Bingo with the Veterans and does bedside visits 

to hospitalized Veterans. This part of the program was initiated by our own Post 2075. We also go to LBVA Hospi-

tal once a month and have "Coffee With The Vets" where we serve coffee and snacks. If you want to go to any of 

these activities, just let any Auxiliary member know and we will be glad to have you help.  
 

As you can see, we do many things for Veteran.  Come and support our activities because without YOU we could 

not do these activities! 
 

Remember to also recruit new members.  As an Auxiliary we need only about 20 more new members 'both female 

and male' to be 100%. I want to congratulate Val Braun, Susan Bryant and Maddie Cunningham-Colston for each 

recruiting the most members.  
 

Remember, "Be Wise Support our Veterans and Their Families". 
 

Yours in Friendship & Service, 
 

Carol Steinhauer 

President Post 2075 Auxiliary 
 

CHAPLAIN MESSAGE 
CHRISTIAN SOLDIER SPIRITUAL ARMOR 

 

Ephesians 6:10-14 "Finally, be strong in the Lord and in his mighty power. Put on the full ar-

mor of God, so that you can take your stand against the devil's schemes. For our struggle is not 

against flesh and blood, but against the rulers, against the authorities, against the powers of this 



dark world and against the spiritual forces of evil in the heavenly realms. Therefore, put on the full armor of God, so 

that when the day of evil comes, you may be able to stand your ground, and after you have done everything, to 

stand.  

 

Romans 13:12. "The night is nearly over; the day is almost here. So let us put aside the deeds of darkness and put on 

the armor of light" 

  

BELT OF TRUTH: (Truth) 

Unbiased pursuit of the highest in excellence. While wearing the belt I am putting on Christ and the Holy Spirit to 

move me into divine paths. This first item compliments every piece of the Armor of God. 

 

Ephesians 6:14 "Stand firm then, with the belt of truth buckled around your waist," 

 

John 8:32 "Then you will know the truth, and the truth will set you free." 

 

GOSPEL SHOES: (Readiness, Dominion and Peace) Foundation to be ready, stand bold, occupy ground, and take 

dominion in the spiritual pathway. My feet carrying the message of our Lord. 

 

Genesis 1:26 "Then God said, Let's make mankind in our image, so that they may rule.." 

 

Ephesians 6:15 "And, as shoes for your feet, put on the readiness given by the gospel of peace." 

 

RIGHTEOUS BREASTPLATE: (Love, Faith, Righteousness, Commands) Wearing brings integrity to the sea-

soned soldier of God. It protects the heart of the forgiven and the forgiving man.   

 

Exodus 28:15 "Fashion a breastplate for making decisions-" 

 

1 Thessalonians 5:8 "But since we belong to the day, let us be sober, putting on faith and love as a breastplate." 

 

Psalm 119:172 "My tongue shall speak of your word, for all Your commandments are righteousness." 

 

HELMET SALVATION: (Salvation) 

Protects my mind so that I know who I am in Christ. And moves me from pride into humility.  

 

1 Thessalonians 5:8 "... and as a helmet the hope of salvation ." 

 

Isaiah 59:17 "He put on righteousness as his breastplate, and the helmet of salvation on his head; he put on the gar-

ments of vengeance and wrapped himself in zeal as in a cloak." 

 

SHIELD OF FAITH: (Faith) 

My physical and spiritual protection in the midst of my many trials. I know that God will deliver me from any battle 

into victory.  

  

Hebrews 11:1 "Now faith is confidence in what we hope for and assurance about what we do not see." 

 

Ephesians. 6:16 "In addition to all this, take up the shield of faith, with which you can extinguish all the flaming 

arrows of the evil one." 

 

SPIRITUAL SWORD: (Word) 

The sword of God carried at the waist; the seasoned soldier has the strength to lift that powerful weapon like the 

wings of eagles. 

 

Hebrews 4:12 "For the word of God is alive and active. Sharper than any double-edged sword, it penetrates even to 

dividing soul and spirit, joints and marrow; it judges the thoughts and attitudes of the heart." 

 

Isaiah 59:21 "My Spirit who is on you, will not depart from you, and my words which I have put in your mouth will 

always be on your lips,"  

 



James 1:22 "Do not merely listen to the word, and so deceive yourselves. Do what it says.” 

 

The one concern of the Devil is to keep the saints from praying. He fears nothing from prayerless studies, prayerless 

work, and prayerless religion. He laughs at our toil, mocks at our wisdom, but trembles when we pray. 

 

The Christian Soldier is to pray in all seasons and with all prayer. This is to be added to the armor before he goes 

into combat. For there are seasons of prosperity and adversity, lightness and darkness, victory and defeat. At all 

times he is to have the full armor of prayer. Be aware that the Christian’s armor will avail him nothing unless prayer 

is added. This holds it together and renders it effective. God’s true soldier plans his campaigns, arranges his battle 

forces, and conducts his conflicts with prayer. Prayer is all-important and absolutely essential to victory. The Chris-

tian soldier must always be fighting. He should, of sheer necessity, be always praying. 

 

By His Grace 

Chaplain Al Collins 

Post 2075 

 
 

POST SURGEON MESSAGE 
 

VA Priority Groups Qualifications 

 

The number of veterans who can be enrolled in the health care program is determined by the amount of money Con-

gress gives VA each year. Since funds are limited, VA set up Priority Groups to make sure that certain groups of 

veterans are able to be enrolled before others. 

 

Once you apply for enrollment, your eligibility will be verified.  Based on your specific eligibility status, you will be 

assigned a Priority Group. The Priority Groups range from 1-8 with 1 being the highest priority. Based on eligibility 

and income, some veterans may have to pay copay for treatment, and some may not be eligible for enrollment. 

 

You may be eligible for more than one Priority Group. In that case, VA will always place you in the highest Priority 

Group that you are eligible for.  

 

Depending on your Priority Group, the VA may reimburse you for your travel costs from your home to a medical 

facility. 

 

Priority Group 1 

 Veterans with service-connected disabilities rated 50% or higher 

 Veterans determined by VA to be unemployable due to service-connected conditions 

 

Priority Group 2 

 Veterans with service-connected disabilities rated 30% - 40% 

 

Priority Group 3 

 Veterans who are former Prisoners of War (POWs) 

 Veterans awarded a Purple Heart 

 Veterans whose were discharged for a disability 

 Veterans with service-connected disabilities rated 10% - 20% 

 Veterans awarded special eligibility classification under Title 38, U.S.C., § 1151, “benefits for individuals disa-

bled by treatment or vocational rehabilitation” 

 Veterans awarded the Medal Of Honor 

 

Priority Group 4 

 Veterans who are receiving aid and attendance or housebound benefits 

 Veterans who have been determined by VA to be catastrophically disabled 

 

Priority Group 5 



 Nonservice-connected veterans and noncompensable service-connected Veterans rated 0% disabled by VA with 

annual income below the VA’s and geographically (based on your resident zip code) adjusted income limits. 

 Veterans receiving VA pension benefits 

 Veterans eligible for Medicaid programs 

 

Priority Group 6 

 Veterans with service-connected disabilities rated 0% 

 Veterans exposed to Ionizing radiation during atmospheric testing or during the occupation of Hiroshima and 

Nagasaki 

 Project 112/SHAD participants 

 Veterans who served in Vietnam between Jan. 9,1962 and May 7,1975 

 Veterans of the Persian Gulf War who served between Aug. 2, 1990 and Nov. 11, 1998 

 Veterans who served on active duty at Camp Lejeune for not fewer than 30 days beginning Aug. 1, 1953 and 

ending Dec. 31, 1987 

 Combat veterans who were discharged on or after Jan. 28, 2003, are eligible for enhanced benefits for 5 years 

after discharge. 

 

Priority Group 7 

 Veterans with gross household income below certain limits and who agree to pay copays 

 

Priority Group 8 

 Veterans with gross household income above certain limits and who agree to pay copays 

 

VA Travel Reimbursement 

Reimbursement for mileage or public transportation may be paid to the following: 

 

1. Veterans with service-connected disabilities rated at 30% or more; 

2. Veterans traveling for treatment of a service-connected condition; 

3. Veterans receiving a VA pension; 

4. Veterans traveling for scheduled compensation or pension examinations; 

5. Veterans whose income does not exceed the maximum VA pension rate; 

 

Mileage reimbursement is made at the current rate of 41.5 cents per mile. The deductibles are $3 for a one-way trip, 

$6 for a round trip, with a maximum of $18 per calendar month. However, these deductibles can be waived if they 

cause a financial hardship to the veteran. 

 

The deductible is also waived for veterans traveling for scheduled compensation or pension examinations. 

 

Stay On Top Of Your Benefits 

Unsure of what veteran healthcare benefits you are entitled to? Keep up with all the changes and details by signing 

up for a free Military.com membership, which will send all the latest benefits straight to your inbox, as well as give 

you access to up-to-date benefit information and more. 

 

Roy E (Pete) Peters 

Post Surgeon Post 2075 

Tel (310) 947-5823 

NEW WEBSITE 
 

The Post is proud to announce that we have a new website, which can be found at: https://vfw2075.org  
 

VFW National provided a grant to cover the costs associated with the design of the website and hosting for the first 

year in an effort to encourage posts across the nation to adopt a consistent and coordinated designs. If you have sug-

gestions or want to add something to the website, please reach out to Stephen Nellman at: webmaster@vfw2075.org 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

https://vfw2075.org/
mailto:webmaster@vfw2075.org


 

The Los Angeles Veterans Hospital, in Los Angeles, every 2nd Wednesday of the month. The Long Beach Veterans 

Hospital on the last Friday of each month. Please contact Jo Ann Wright for details in volunteering to support this 

most important activity.   

 

Feb 2nd Super Bowl Pot Luck from 2:00 – 6:00pm. RSVP @ 310.679.7472 

Feb 14th Valentine’s Day Dinner from 5:00 – 8:00 pm, tickets are $8.00. RSVP @ 310.679.7472 

Mar 17th St Patrick’s Day Dinner/Dance 6:00 – 8:00 pm, tickets are $8.00. RSVP @ 310.679.7472 
 

CANTEEN CAPERS 
 

The Canteen Volunteers, Susie, Marie and Julie would like to thank the “Canteen Troopers” for all your support in 

2019.  Our Canteen Troopers, and you know who you are, were always there to support the special events we had in 

the Canteen.  We are looking to increase the number of the Canteen Troopers for 2020.  If you have any suggestions 

for Canteen Capers let Susie or Marie know; we are always looking for new ideas. We will try to have “Just Be-

cause” events on a monthly basis, most of these will be on the Saturday before our monthly Breakfast. Fliers are 

posted on the bulletin board in the entrance hallway, in the Canteen and on the Web Site. By supporting these events 

you are supporting the Post. 

 

We had a nice turnout for New Year’s Eve, the party started just before 5:00 pm, in anticipation of the New Year, 

with lots of munchies.  All who came watched the “Ball” drop in New York at 9:00 pm and wished each other a 

Happy New Year.  The Canteen was closed by 10:00 pm.  On New Year’s Day the Canteen opened at 10:00 am to 

get ready for the Rose Bowl Game.  Thanks to all who came to Our Post for the New Year’s Eve and New Year’s 

Day festivities 

 

Super Bowl Sunday is February 2nd, come on in watch the Big Game and bring your favorite Game Day Food.   

The Canteen will open at 10am, we will start putting out the food by the 1st Quarter and will pick up any leftovers 

during the 3rd Quarter.  

 

Come to the Canteen to purchase all your Lottery Tickets and Scratchers.  We have no lines for the big jackpots.  

This helps to support your Post. 

 

Please let the Bartenders know if you are planning to join us for Super Bowl Sunday and for any events we 

have in the future.  It is very hard to plan how much food we need when we don’t know how many are com-

ing.  Just a reminder that all our events are “Family Friendly”.  We look forward to seeing all of you in 2020. 

 

BREAKFAST 
Our monthly breakfasts have been a hit.  For those of you that don’t know; or may have forgotten; the post serves 

breakfast from 9:00 a.m. until Noon every third Sunday of the month.  The cost, for an all you can eat breakfast is 

$8.00 for adults, $4.00 for children.  The breakfast is open to all members as well as non-members.  It is a great way 

to support the post as well as all the functions we support in the community. The January Breakfast will be 

January 19TH.  Please remember to mark your calendar. 
 

The committee, chaired by Ruben Venegas, who is always looking for volunteers to help, either in the 

kitchen or dining room.  If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Ruben Venegas. 
 

HALL RENTAL 

Hall Rental is available for all Occasions. Hall Capacity of 180, the Auxiliary Facilities are also available, Security 

included for all events.  For more information call Susie after 4 pm Thursday thru Monday at 310 679-7472. 



 

EDITOR 
Hello Everyone! As the new editor for the newsletter, my apologies for the delay. Thank you for your patience dur-

ing our transition. Let’s all give Marie Whigham a round of applause for all her hard work. I have great shoes to fill 

and I will do my best to provide the same quality of work.  

 

Thank you 

Anabela Moreno 

 

CONTACTS: 
 

POST 2075 OFFICERS  AUXILIARY 2075OFFICERS 

Commander Roger Morrissey (310) 498-5736 President   Carol Steinhauer (310) 675-7681 

Sr. Vice Cmdr. Bruce Mills  (310) 675-5451 Sr. Vice Pres.  Christine Blumberg (310) 283-9789 

Jr. Vice Cmdr. John Rafferty (310) 643-8810 Jr. Vice Pres.  Valera Braun (310) 675-7213 

Adjutant Barry M Colston (310) 720-7906 Secretary  Sharon Mills (310) 675-5451 

Quartermaster Edward Saavedra (310) 658-3668 Treasurer  Maddie Colston (310) 216-9322 

Chaplain Al Collins (310) 643-6198 Chaplain  Dolores McAllister (310) 528-8166 

Post Surgeon Roy E (Pete) Peters (310) 947-5823 Conductress  Julie Sagear (310) 847-1277 

Service Officer Roger Morrissey        (310) 498-5736        Guard                 Teresa Philbrick (562) 498-0039 

1st Year Trustee Doug Whigham (310) 673-0720 1st Year Trustee  Carol Sagear (310) 513-6030 

2nd Year Trustee Ken Clayton (424) 245-9347 2nd Year Trustee  Jo Ann Wright (310) 704-0878 

3rd Year Trustee Anabela Moreno (310) 940-8188 3rd Year Trustee  Judy Ramirez (310) 978-1593 

 
Canteen/Bar Manager Susie Bryant  (310) 679-7472 

 

January 

 



February 

 
 

March 

 
 
 

The Calendar is subject to change 
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Valentine’s Day 

Dinner 
At 

Hawthorne VFW 
4532 W 131st St, Hawthorne, CA 

 

February 14, 2020 from 5:00 pm – 8:00 pm 

Spaghetti Dinner Including Salad and Garlic Bread 

 

$8.00 per ticket  

 

Reservations must be made by February 9, 2020 

Please see Bartender or Call 310 679-7472 

50/50 drawing is possible 

 
  

 



 
St Patrick’s Day 

Dinner/Dance 
At 

Hawthorne VFW 
4532 W 131st St, Hawthorne, CA 

 

March 17, 2020 From 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm 

Irish Faire (TBD) 

 

$8.00 per ticket  

 

Reservations must be made by February 9, 2020 

Please see Bartender or Call 310 679-7472 

50/50 drawing is possible 
 

 


